Annotated Bibliography

Primary Sources

Daily Chronicle. "The Wurlitzer Company Produces High Quality Products in DeKalb." <u>The Daily Chronicle</u>. 30 Jan. 1963: 2. Print.

This article gave some basic information about this topic.

Gross, L. "Melville Clark Piano Factory." <u>Past and Present of DeKalb County</u>. 1907: 421-423. Print.

This historical article explained the original piano production.

n.a. "Apollo piano company moves executive offices." <u>The Presto</u>. 25 Dec. 1919: 13. Print. The notice detailed how the offices of this important company were shifting.

n.a. "Apollo piano company officers elected." <u>The Presto</u>. 25 Sept. 1919: 10. Print.

This article was very informative about the board of the Wurlitzer Company.

n.a. "Apollo plant and business sold to new interests by Melville Clark Company." <u>The Music Trade</u>. 2 Aug. 1919: 17. Print.

This trade publication indicated that the Apollo plant was sold by the Melville Clark Company.

n.a. "Local pride in Apollo expressed." The Presto. 4 Sept. 1919: 21. Print.

An announcement about the Apollo pant sale was in this source.

Regional History Center. "Wurlitzer Company DeKalb, Illinois." 1984. PDF file.

This file included background information about the Wurlitzer business.

Staff writer. "14,000 Pianos in Production at One Time here at Wurlitzer." <u>The DeKalb Daily</u> <u>Chronicle</u>. 27 May 1965: 16. Print.

There were facts about the scope of production at the Wurlitzer factory in this article.

Staff writer. "The Name of Wurlitzer Is Carried Across Nation." <u>The DeKalb Daily Chronicle</u>. 27 May 1965: 16. Print.

This article explained the prominence of the Wurlitzer name as pianos were transported across the country.

Staff writer. "Precision Work Is Hallmark of World's Finest Piano-- The Wurlitzer!." <u>The DeKalb Daily Chronicle</u>. 27 May 1965: 16. Print.

This article extolled the virtues of the Wurlitzer brand piano.

Staff writer. "DeKalb Division Features Huge Plant, Fine Personnel." <u>The DeKalb Daily</u> <u>Chronicle.</u> 27 May 1965. Print.

The Chronicle writer explained how the Wurlitzer DeKalb production facility was giant in scope and staff.

The Rudolph Wurlitzer Company. <u>Wurlitzer World of Music</u>. Chicago: The Rudolph Wurlitzer Company, 1956. Print.

This company produced brochure explained the Wurlitzer brand.

The Wurlitzer Company. <u>Wurlitzer 1969 Annual Report</u>. Chicago: The Wurlitzer Company, 1969. Print.

This annual report helped to gather statistics on the production and sales.

The Wurlitzer Company. <u>Wurlitzer Corporate Headquarters</u>. DeKalb: Wurlitzer Company, 1978. Print.

The information from this article was about the headquarters of the company.

Wurlitzer Company. "Wurlitzer Company Records." 1856. PDF file.

These company records helped to explain the early beginnings of Wurlitzer.

Zech, T. "Wurlitzer defaults on mortgage loan." <u>Daily Chronicle</u>. 21 Aug. 1989. Print. This information was used to write about the closing of the plant.

Secondary Sources

Gibson Guitar Corp. "Wurlitzer Today." Gibson. 2013. 26 Sept. 2014.

Gibson was a source about the current Wurlitzer Corporation.

Gilbert, M. "Back to DeKalb's World War II Effort." Northern Star. 7 Mar. 2007: 5. Print.

This article gave interesting background information on the production of drones in WWII.

Joiner History Room. "Wurlitzer Building to be Torn Down." <u>Joiner Room Journal</u> 13.2 (2012): 1. Print.

The journal explained the Wurlitzer building architecture.

Kobida, D. "Interview". Wurlitzer 2003. Sandidge, B. 2003. Web. 25 July 2014.

This interview was chosen, because Dan Kobida had interesting things to say about Wurlitzer.

Mechanical Music Press. "The Wurlitzer Era." <u>Mechanical Music Registry Project</u>. 2014. Web. 20 Aug. 2014.

This website gave many facts about the history of the Wurlitzer Company.

Mountain, K. "Rudolph Wurlitzer Company." <u>North Tonawanda History Museum</u>. 2004. Web. 3 June 2014.

This was another good article with historical information.

Prall, I. "DeKalb Pioneered the Guided Missile." <u>Cornsilk</u>. 2009: 3-5. Print.

Cornsilk had good information about the drone program and guided missiles.

Schrader, B. "DeKalb had role in first guided missile." <u>Daily Chronicle</u>. 24 May 2011. Print. The making of the guided missiles/drones was explained in this article.

Strand, D. "Keys discovers WWII secret." Midweek. 24 May 2000: 1. Print.

The Midweek reported details about the secret drone production which occurred at Wurlitzer.

Taming the Wild Prairie Digitization Project. "Melville Clark Piano Company (later the Wurlitzer Company)." <u>History</u>. 2004. Web. 1 June 2014.

This website was chosen, because it was useful when researching about the history of the Wurlitzer Company.

Wheeler, D. "WURLITZER The World's Standard." <u>Keyboards for Christ.</u> 2014. Web. 26 Sept. 2014.

This article had information on the reputation of the Wurlitzer piano.